A NEW DECADE  ---  2010

Quite a December we had! Nice chilly weather to put us into the Christmass Spirit and bring us into a new decade, really nice decorations & lights displayed to celebrate the season, and a pretty quiet, low-crime month in our grid. (Auto burglaries have increased in nearby grids, however.)  During this  new decade, we all will need to make some lifestyle adjustments with safety in mind as well as ecological changes. More about that later.
This is all thanks to YOU.  Remember on the top of the fliers we distribute to your house, we ask the question: “ARE YOU WATCHING?”  Apparently the answer is now “YES!!” You picked up the phone and called TPD’s non-emergency number (231-6130) to report suspicious people and suspicious vehicles BEFORE their presence turned into a crime. You stood there WATCHING them, so that they knew you were WATCHING, and they didn’t come back because THEY KNEW THAT THEY HAD BEEN SEEN.  And you didn’t give them the opportunity to burgle the valuables from your car, because you made certain your car doors & windows were closed and locked, and you kept your valuables out of sight. As a result, we had a quiet December.      GOOD JOB!!!
Remember -- as you take down the Christmass decorations and clean out the boxes the gifts came in -- that burglars check out your garbage, so don’t place any boxes out for trash pick-up which contained pricy items you may have gotten for the holidays. Cut or tear up the plasma tv box, computer box, etc and bag the pieces, so the would-be burglars don’t have a clue as to what’s inside your home. And as soon as you get the pricy item, record the manufacturer’s name, model # & serial # of that item and keep it in a safe place, so that if it should be stolen, you have a chance of recovering it. Without those numbers, it goes to the impound lot; with those numbers, TPD can walk it back to your front door.

We had several TPD “Roll Calls’ held in our grid during December. The officers were very nice and more than willing to take complaints and offer advice/solutions to all who attended.  Any time you see a large gathering of cruisers, they are more than likely holding a Roll Call; don’t be shy about attending! If in doubt, just walk over and ask “Is this an open Roll Call?” and if it is anything else they’ll let you know. They REALLY LIKE to hold these Roll Calls out in the neighborhoods and meet the residents. The residents are more likely to call TPD when they know the officers and feel comfortable talking to them. And remember, THEY WANT YOU TO CALL anytime ----ANY TIME ---you see anything that looks out of the ordinary on your street, even if you think it may be nothing. They want to make that determination THEMSELVES. Trust your instincts.
SOOOOO - - - - - - what’s on the agenda for January?????

Well, the Epiphany Celebration in Tarpon Springs is Wednesday, January 6th. If you’ve never been, it is a really nice family oriented event. The dive for the cross takes place at noon in Spring Bayou. Gasparilla is this month (January 30th). Children’s Gasparilla Parade is January 23rd. MLK ,Jr. Day holiday is Monday, January 18th (schools and municipal offices will be closed). Our January Neighborhood Watch meeting is 7pm Thursday, January 21st, and will be held at the usual location: Forest Hills Presbyterian Church (corner of Linebaugh Ave. @ Ola Ave.) in Larrick Hall (the same hall where you go to vote).  Max Robin, a colleague and friend of Paul, will show us some helpful self-defense techniques.  Hope to see you all there! Please bring your questions/suggestions/complaints to be discussed. It’s not a classroom lecture – it’s an open forum for YOU to participate in. Bring a guest – all are welcome.
If you’re interested in attending a workshop put on by the county extension office to learn how to make a rain barrel (and receive a certificate for a free rain barrel), contact the web site administrator as soon as possible. We can have the extension office come out and give their presentation at a location we choose (which would most likely be at either the Forest Hills Rec Center or the new North Tampa Library) one evening during the week. The rain barrel workshops offered at the county extension office in Seffner fill up WAAAAYYYY in advance, so unless you have been lucky enough to get reservation for one Saturday morning in Seffner, this may be the only opportunity to attend one (we would need a minimum of 10 committed attendees in order to book a county agent for the one hour presentation). This past year their Saturday morning workshops were filled up a minimum of 3 months in advance, due to the watering restrictions which SWFWMD imposed on our area. This year won’t be any less restricted, so a rain barrel (or several) would be a good idea to save your landscape. After all --- rain is free!! The county extension office also offers free workshops on composting (receive a free composting bin), a water-wise workshop (including instructions for how to retrofit your existing sprinkler system for micro-irrigation), Florida-friendly landscaping, natural wildlife habitat landscaping and many other informative workshops for free. Their web site is hyperlinked into our web site.
We’d like to get the rain barrel workshop booked and held prior to the watering restrictions being re-activated, so please indicate your commitment ASAP to Aquarius9721@VERIZON.net  Include your name address phone number OR email address so that we can confirm date & time with you.
